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It’s been said that West Hartford’s historic North 
Cemetery is haunted by those who are buried there.  
This October, the Noah Webster House & West 
Hartford Historical Society brings the cemetery’s 
residents back to life in a frightful Halloween event. 
    On Friday, Saturday, and Sunday nights, October 
26-28, several past residents will rise to tell their sto-
ries - a woman who was stalked in 1877, a man im-
paled by a pitchfork, and a Revolutionary prisoner of 
war.  Not only do these ghosts tell their stories, other 
specters, spooks, and phantoms prowl the night.  
    Tours begin with guests boarding a reproduction 
19th-century carriage at the Old Center Cemetery, the 
carriage goes to the North Cemetery where visitors 
meet their tour guide. This “past resident” of West 
Hartford will lead them on their journey.   
    West Hartford Hauntings debuted in 2005 to a 
sold-out audience of 300, and sold out again in 2006 
with over 400 participants from around Connecticut.   
    Jessica Reilly, who has been both an actor and tour 
guide in previous shows, says, “West Hartford 
Hauntings is unique because of the ability it has to 
offer history to all kinds of people. People can use 
our show as a time machine to go back to times for-
gotten… they forget their realities for the entire hour 
they are there. You can't get more unique than that.” 
    Not only has Reilly enjoyed participating in the 
show in the past, she also says that the show has got-
ten better over time.  “I think every year the program 
will grow and exceed expectations. Every year the 

actors get better, the 
script more developed, 
the press more inter-
ested; the world we cre-
ate gets more in depth.” 
    Tickets for the 2007 
West Hartford Haunt-
ings go on sale Septem-
ber 1 for museum mem-
bers and September 15 
for the general public.  
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Tours depart every 15 minutes between 6 and 8:45 
p.m. Ticket prices are $9 for children 17 and under 
and $15 for adults.  They are available through the 
museum by calling (860)521-5362 extension 21. 
Hauntings is recommended for children 10 and over.  
For information on the availability of an American 
Sign Language interpreter, (available for certain 
tours) cal l  ex t  21 or emai l  com-
ments@noahwebsterhouse.org.  
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Original illustration by Courtney A. Martin. 
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Reprinted from the Spring 1971 issue of The Spectator with additional information.  
 
This is the first issue of a newsletter to be issued by the Foundation & Society on a peri-
odic basis. The name “Spectator” comes from the masthead of a newspaper edited by 
Noah Webster in New York from October 1797 until April 1798 when he moved from 
New York to New Haven. He continued writing for this semi-weekly paper until 1803*. 
The Spectator succeeded the American Minerva which was started in 1793 when Alex-
ander Hamilton and other well known Federalist leaders of our country induced Webster 
to move from Hartford to New York to establish and edit a daily newspaper devoted to 
the party’s interest. A weekly edition of the Minerva under the name of the Herald con-
tained selected articles for the circulation in the country.  
 
*In 1803 Webster visited New York City to negotiate the sale of the Spectator.  He sold 
it to editor Samuel Bayard. The Spectator continued, and was eventually renamed the 
Globe, until a merger with the New York Sun in 1923.  Ironically, “spectator” is defined 
as “one who looks on or watches” - something Noah was rarely content to do. 
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Dear Members, 
 
Ghosts, Shakers, flappers, art, poetry, gingerbread and so much 
more.  There is sure to be something that will entice you this fall. 
Inside this issue of the Spectator you will be amazed – and maybe a 
little scared – with all the exciting programs we are offering. Our 
roster of public programs is percolating with good ideas. . . And speaking of per-
colating, be sure to stop by the museum shop for a holiday gift.  Premiering this 
season will be our gourmet hearth-roasted (on Noah’s hearth), whole-bean or-
ganic fair-trade coffee.   
 
This fall is symbolic of all of the good things that have been happening at the mu-
seum in 2007.  From Tavern Nights and Harvest House Tours to School pro-
grams and Teacher Institutes, the museum has been growing and expanding in 
order to better share the history of Noah Webster and West Hartford with the 
public.  As we approach Noah Webster’s birthday in October of 2008 and com-
plete our Capital Campaign, we will see even greater changes through exhibits, 
programs, and countless other learning opportunities for all ages. 
 
Much of this success is thanks to members like you.  As our membership and fi-
nancial support grows, so too does our ability to offer a richer menu of historic 
and cultural opportunities. 
 
I look forward to seeing you at the museum! 
 
Thank you, 
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KFS: Make a Mask: Saturday, October 6, 2-4 p.m. 
In this drop-in session, kids are invited to make a Halloween mask.  
 
Poetry Workshop: Saturdays, October 6 &13: 10 a.m.-1:30 p.m.  
West Hartford Poet Laureate Maria Sassi leads this intensive work-
shop on how to write  fresh, new poetry. Registration required. 
 
Beer Tasting with Long Trail Ale: Thursday, October 11: 7-9 p.m. 
Try some of Long Trails best! Sponsored by Wine Cellars 4 
 
West Hartford Hauntings: Friday-Sunday, October 26, 27, & 28 
A frightening nighttime theatrical tour of the North Cemetery.  Tick-
ets go on sale September 1 for members, September 15 for non-
members. 
 
KFS: Crochet Day Saturday, November 3:  1-2:30 p.m. 
Kids and parents learn the art of crocheting and take home a hook 
and yarn. Registration required. Ages 7 and over. 
 
Speakeasy Night:  Saturday, November 10:  6-10 p.m.  
Live music, dancing, food, bathtub gin, and a silent auction– all in 
the atmosphere of a 1920s Speakeasy! Call for reservations. 
 
KFS: Gingerbread Day: Saturday, December 1: 10a.m., 1p.m., & 3 p.m. 
Bring your family and create a gingerbread house from fresh, home 
baked gingerbread and icing.  Registration required. 
 
 

Call 860-521-5362 x21 for information, tickets or reservations  
to any of these or other events or visit 

www.noahwebsterhouse.org�



��������	
	�
�
�

Make a Mask 
October 6, 2-4 p.m.  

Children can drop into the museum and 
create a Halloween mask out of a vari-
ety of materials. Make a lion, a mouse 
or anything you want! $2 
per member, $3 per non-
member. Registration is 
not required. All ages are 
invited. 

On Saturday, December 1, the museum will offer the 2nd 
Gingerbread Day. Bring your family and friends to create 
a gingerbread house from fresh, home baked gingerbread 
and icing!  Sessions occur at 10 a.m., 1 p.m., and 3 p.m.  
Registration is required.  
    Local Baker Christine Brooks, owner of Sweet Do-
mestics and creator of the Spicebrook Forest Gingerbread 
House Collection, leads the workshop.  Brooks created 
the cookie cutter kit in 2006 to share the fun of her gin-
gerbread house party tradition which has brought her 
family and friends together during the holidays for the 
past 20 years.  
   When Brooks arrived at the Noah Webster House last 
winter, she found Director of Education Jennifer DiCola 
Matos, who was intrigued by the kits.  After a lively chat 
Brooks and Matos, along with Coordinator of Public Pro-
grams Sarah Mocko, decided that a gingerbread house 

Crochet Day 
November 3, 1-2:30 p.m.  

Kids and parents can learn the art of 
crocheting – it’s not just for doilies any-
more! You’ll learn three different 
stitches, and each participant will take 
home a hook, yarn, and pattern to make 
a scarf. $12 per member, $14 
per non-member. 
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program might be popular.  Two weeks later, they and a 
team of volunteers baked over 60 houses for the work-
shop. 
    This year, you and your family and friends can enjoy 
creating a gingerbread house of your own.  The $12 work-
shop fee (per house) includes freshly-baked gingerbread, 
icing, candy, and instruction.  Registration is required – 
call 860.521.5362 x21.  The Spicebrook Forest Ginger-
bread House Collection will be available for purchase.  
The kit includes the following items: 

*         Gingerbread House Cookie Cutter Kit with 6 
cookie cutters for the house, and 7 extras - tree, 
boy, girl, dog, cat, bear, and elf, and an instruc-
tion booklet with easy recipes for cookie dough 
and icing.  

*         Gingerbread Spice Mix with a scoop to meas-
ure your spices easily. 

*         Pastry Cloth & Rolling Pin Cover Set to easily 
roll out perfect cookies every time, and 

*         One Pound Candy Assortments 
 
They aren’t just for the winter 
holidays anymore! Gingerbread 
House parties are a great way to 
bring people together any time 
of year. Christine has expanded 
gingerbread house making to 
Birthday Parties, and all sea-
sons - Spring/Easter, Summer/
Beach, Fall/Harvest, Winter, 
and Valentine’s Day. Please visit her website at 
www.sweetdomestics.com.  
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    Throughout the Prohibition Era (1920-1933), alco-
hol was illegally obtained at certain bars and restau-
rants.   These “speakeasies” were the best place to “tip 
a few” with your friends.  
    On November 10, 2007 from 6 to 10 p.m., the Noah 
Webster House & West Hartford Historical Society 
will hold a 1920s Speakeasy Night fundraiser at the 
museum.  The evening will include a live jazz band, 
hors d’oeuvres, a martini tasting, and a silent auction.  
    As part of the historic atmosphere, guests will arrive 
through the museum’s back door, where they will need 
to speak a password before entering. They will also 
drink out of teacups, as people did in some 1920s 
speakeasies. “People would do anything they 
could think of to get around the laws. Secret 
entrances, teacups, even secret elevators to 
remove the liquor if the cops came 
around,” says Sarah Mocko, a member 
of the Speakeasy Committee. “We thought 

it would be fun to use some of those old ideas.” 
    Costumed staff will serve hors d’oeuvres and sev-
eral bar areas will be open throughout the evening.  A 
martini tasting, sponsored by Wine Cellars 4 on the 
West Hartford/Farmington line, will offer a variety of 
new and old-fashioned martinis.   
    A silent auction will help raise additional funds for 
the museum. Items like a hand-made 1920s style hand-
bag, vintage 1920s sconces, and a barware set will all 
be up for grabs.  
    Tickets to the event start at $50 per person and can 

be purchased by calling 860-521-5362 extension 10.  
Reservations are required- RSVP by Thursday, No-

vember 1.  Guests are encouraged to wear 
1920s style clothing. All funds raised help 

support the educational mission of the mu-
seum.  Thanks to Wine Cellars 4 for 
their support of this and other pro-

grams. 
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West Hartford Town Poet Laureate Maria Sassi will lead 
two sessions 
on writing po-
etry on Satur-
days, October 
6 and 13 from 
10 a.m. to 1:30 
p.m.  The 
workshops will 
take place at 
the museum.  
    Sassi says 
that “Poetry 
Alive in Home 
and Heart” will 
introduce new 
poets to writ-
ing free-flow 
poetry, and 
help veteran 
poets see their 
poetry in a new 

way.  “The thrust 

of this workshop is to ‘Write New’. Wallace Stevens said, 
‘from this the poem springs, that we live in a place that is 
not our own’.  In this workshop, we will produce poems 
and flash-memoir as we look for that ‘place’. In the act of 
looking, we will create new, fresh work and tap into our 
emotional landscape.”   
    Participants will be given plenty of time to create new 
works.  Sassi hopes that they will “come away with some 
gorgeous pieces [they] will want to share in a poetry read-
ing at the Noah Webster House.” 
    Sassi was honored with the title of Poet Laureate in 
April 2005.  Since then, she has offered numerous pro-
grams on poetry and writing.  She teaches poetry and 
creative writing at The Hartford College for Women, Uni-
versity of Hartford.  
    The workshop fee is $50 for museum members and $60 
for non-members.  The fee includes two Saturday sessions 
and light refreshments both days. Both sessions will in-
clude a break for lunch and time to write.  Participants are 
responsible for their own lunch.  Registration is required 
and space is limited.  Call 860-521-5362 x21 to register. 
Anyone age 17 and over is invited to attend. 
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Maria Sassi, West Hartford Poet Laureate 
will lead the workshop. 
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    On Thursday, October 11 
from 7 p.m. to 9 p.m., the Noah 
Webster House & West Hartford 
Historical Society will host a 
Beer Tasting with Long Trail.  
The beer tasting is sponsored by 
Wine Cellars 4, 68 Farmington 
Ave on the Farmington/West 
Harford Line, and the Long Trail 
Brewing Company, makers of 
Long Trail. 

    A variety of beers, hearth-cooked popcorn, and colo-
nial tavern games will round out the evening.  Beer sam-
ples may include Long Trail IPA, Hefeweizen, Black-
beary Wheat, and others. 
    Tickets for the beer tasting are $10 per person in ad-
vance or $12 at the door.  You must be 21 years of age or 
older to participate in the event.  A valid ID will be re-
quired at the door.  Information and tickets can be ob-
tained by calling 860-521-5362 x21. 
    All of the funds raised from ticket sales help to sup-
port the education mission of the Noah Webster House & 
West Hartford Historical Society.  Each year the mu-

seum serves 10,000 – 12,000 students – approximately 
2,000 of these are at-risk children who receive program-
ming free of charge through public support.   

Last year’s Samuel Adams Beer Tasting was a big hit! 
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The Jewish Historical Society of 
Greater Hartford invites the public 
to a talk and book signing with 
Betty Hoffman, author of “Jewish 
West Hartford: From City to Sub-
urbs”. The talk will occur on Thurs-
day, November 1 at 7 p.m. in the 
Senior/Adult Lounge at the Man-
dell Jewish Community Center, 335 
Bloomfield Ave., West Hartford.   
    “Jewish West Hartford” offers a 
look at the history of West Hart-

ford’s Jewish community and the experience of that com-
munity.  It was recently published by The History Press. 
    Copies of the book will be available for purchase and 
signing. Please call the Jewish Historical Society at 860-
727-6171 for more information.  
    The Jewish Historical Society of Greater Hartford, a 
non-profit organization, is dedicated to collecting and pre-
serving historical documents, photographs, and memora-
bilia of the Jewish community of Greater Hart-
ford.Established in 1971, the Society's main commitment 
is to reach the largest audience possible through publica-
tions, exhibitions, seminars, and educational programs. 
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Noah’s New Americans is the junior history club of the Noah Webster House 
& West Hartford Historical Society.  The club introduces colonial life, morals, 
and genteel manners to young adults while exploring the activities of the 
past.  Students ages 11-17 are welcome to join. 
    Noah’s New Americans dress in 18th-century clothing and learn all about 
daily life during the American Revolution by trying out the chores, games, and 
activities of the time. They do activities like hearth cooking, crafts, woodwork-
ing, spinning, and more. 
    Each year, the club holds a sleepover at the Noah Webster House.  They tell 
ghost stories, cook in the reproduction kitchen, do crafts, and play games. 
    Each member assumes the 
identity of a Connecticut colo-
nist and learns about who they 

were and what they did.  Characters are developed as they participate in 
colonial pastimes, and try out colonial chores. They are also involved in 
volunteer and community projects.   
    The New Americans meet the first Wednesday of every month from 
September to June from 3-5:30 p.m. at the Noah Webster House and West 
Hartford Historical Society (227 South Main Street, West Hartford).  
    To join Noah’s New Americans or for more information, contact the 
Noah Webster House at 860-521-5362 x21. Members pay a small yearly 
fee to help cover the cost of supplies and activities. 
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Scary sleepover stories in 2006. 

Painting a table for Noah’s. 
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November 15 – December 2 
 
For the first time ever, the Noah 
Webster House and West Hartford 
Art League will hold a joint art ex-
hibit in November.  Accepted work 
for this juried exhibit will be dis-
played at both sites from November 
15 – December 2.   
    All the work submitted for this 

juried exhibit has to be inspired by or in some way repre-
sentative of West Hartford. The West Hartford Art 
League and the Noah Webster House will be jointly 
awarding a $200 Best of Show award, and local busi-
nesses have also donated awards.   
    Dr. Walter Kendra, Professor Emeritus of Art and Gal-
lery Director at Central Connecticut State University will 
jury the show.   
    Are you an artist?  Do you have a painting that reflects 
people, places, and things in West Hartford?  If so, please 
contact the West Hartford Art League in order to submit 
your work by calling 860.521.3732. 

"���
�
�����(�!�
"�����,�"��	��������������



���������	


������
�	���

����
���	���



����

���	�����
��

�����	
��� !


�
�����
�����������������
���������������������������������
��	�����
�������������
������������� �!����"�	#$
$��
%&��'�(�"#($���

 

Save these dates 
 

January 26 
 Tavern Night  

 
February 15 & 16 

 Tavern Night 
 

February 29 
Hearth Cooking Class 

 

Name: 
______________________________________ 
Street: 
______________________________________ 
City, State, Zip: 
______________________________________ 
Daytime Phone: 
______________________________________ 
Evening Phone: 
______________________________________ 
E-mail:  
______________________________________ 
New Member_____   Renewing Member_____ 

Basic Membership Benefits 
 
¨ Free unlimited admission to the museum 
¨ Membership is good for one full year 
¨ Free or reduced admission to many museum programs and 

events 
¨ Preferred ticketing to certain museum programs and events 
¨ 10% discount on purchases at the Museum Shop 
¨ Subscription to The Spectator newsletter 

___ I have enclosed a check made payable to: 
The Noah Webster House 
___ Please charge my credit card  
____Visa   ____ MasterCard  ____ Discover 
Card number__________________________ 
Expiration date_________ 
___ My employer has a matching gift  
program (please enclose the form) 

Please check one: 
____ $25 Senior/Student  
____ $30  Individual  
____ $40 Family/Household  
(2 adults and children under 18) 
____$40 Grandparent  
(2 adults and grandchildren  
under 18) 
____$100 Contributor  
Basic membership benefits plus 
four guest passes to the museum 
 

____ $250 Sponsor  
All of the above plus 10% off fa-
cility rental 
____$500 Sustainer  
All of the above plus (1) free  
admission to a designated event 
____$1,000 Benefactor  
All of the above plus invitation to  
special benefactor event 
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